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DISCLAIMER AND WARNING "Wireless Review", the official newsletter of the Historical
Wireless Society of South East Queensland Inc. offen contains *articles regarding mains-operated
valve radios and associated equipment. Wording of *articles and opinions expreszed herein arethose
of the *article authors/contributors and correspondents and do not necessarily reflect the views or
policies of this Society, the Society’s Committee, Society members or its publishers. Whilst the
publishers take due care and diligence in the preparation of this newsletter they take no responsibility
or liability for any mistakes, misprints, omissions, nor guarantee the truth and accuracy of any
*article. Persons adting on any opinion, advice, fact or advertisement, published in this issue do so at
their own risk. The Sociefy, Society Committee, Society members or its publishers bear no
responsibility or liability for any loss or injury suffered by amy person who relies wholly or in part
upon advice or fact in any *article, of any nature, contained therein. *Articles must be submitted with
author's name and address which can be withheld from publication on request. To operate such
appliances requires high voltages at lethal levels and as a consequence can constitute a serious risk
which could conceivably result in electrocution. Any modifications, alterations and/or servicing of
electronic equipment should only be attempted by qualified persons. In addition an isolation
transformer should be used at all times when working on AC/DC appliances as the chassis of such
equipment is often connected to one side of the mains power supply.
*article/s incorporate - articless, circuit’s, advice, fact/s, advertisement/s
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The number of articles received for the magazine was quite overwhelming, so much so,
that many have to be carried over to the next issue. Apologies for those who missed out
this time, but | treated them on afirst in first served basis.

As an experiment, | have used the same font and font size throughout the magazine with
the occasional smaller font in order to fit the article to a page. Feedback would be appre-
ciated.

As all committee members have contributed a profile, Gil Long has thankfully provided
one on request. Thank you, Gil. | am seeking volunteers for this page. Judging from those
already received, I'm sure you all have a tale to tell. If volunteers are not forthcoming,
members will be approached. A current photo and a story on how you became interested
in radio collecting, is all that is required.

I received two articles, both of which are unsuitable for printing. One was The Start of
Radio Broadcasting in Queensiand which was difficult to understand and the scanned im-
ages were difficult to read. As | have no idea who sent it in, it would be appreciated if the
contributor lets me know so changes could be made if applicable. The second one was a
scanned article with an aeroplane on it, which was illegible when printed.

Lurline Slater

VALE RODNEY OSBORNE

it iswith deep regret that we have to advise members of
the passing of Rodney “Rod” Osborne on 1st April. Rod,
from New Zealand, was born 22nd February 1933 and
passed away peacefully at home after a very short illness.
Rod came across “The Ditch” some years ago to eventual-
Iy settle down in Cleveland. He joined the HW.S. on 12th
August 2001. Rod was a quiet person but an intent listen-
er and willing to pass on his knowledge to anyone who
asked for assistance. His skills went beyond radio as he
had the capability to repair a variety of electronic items.

His demise was a shock to those who knew him and to put it in the words of his
wife Susan “My Rod was a wonderful, kind husband and | miss his incredible
expertise in all that he undertook. His passing has left a huge gap in my life as
you can understand”.

Our sincere condolences go to Rod’s wife Susan and to his family.

N

Ray Slater



President’s Report

Welcome all.
The Landsborough meeting was well attended. The day was nice and warm and as
usual, lots of items went under the hammer,

One of our members kindly offered a collection of valves on the understanding that
the club forms a "Valve Bank". We are currently in the process of establishing the
valve bank and the offered valves will kick start it nicely. Thanks go to our member
for the kind offer.

While on the subject of valves.. Several members responded to my earlier request
for "Show and Tell" sessions on the subject of testing valves using the various types
of available testers.

Last weekend several of our members made a trek down to Bangalow to attend
the HRSA Northern NSW Group meet. Bill welcomed us on arrival with a nice
morning tea. Shortly after, the rest of the group arrived and Bill proudly showed us
his new acquisition, the radio shed. It was very nice and well equipped. All his ra-
dios, mainly 1920's sets, were on display. This was followed by a BBQ lunch and
the odd story or two. Everyone had a very enjoyable day.

A final note, the HRSA will be celebrating their 30th anniversary in September.
Hoping to see you there.
Rob Zanchetta

COCOOCOOCOCCCOOCOOCOOCT

VISIT TO GREENSLOPES HOSPITAL

Once again we were invited to address a different group of Services Veterans at
the Keith Payne Unit — Day Centre, Greenslopes Private Hospital. This group was
called “Seniors’ C.H.A.T. Group” { Company, Healthy, Activity, Therapy ). This was
our 4" visit to the Unit, each one proving different from the others. The group,
this time, was made up of Veterans and Widows from different world conflicts.
This was also the first time we have had women in attendance which also made
the get together different (They kept the men in order]). From memory there were
16 in attendance. Fred Clark and Ray Slater volunteered to conduct the visit on
Friday, March 16, Due to Ray's alarm clock not going off, it was quite a rush to get
there and set up on time. We only had an hour and had to start on time as there
was another function due to start on the dot. However we did make it and .......
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group joining in to sing along with the old recordings. All agreed it was a most enjoyable/
entertaining morning concluding with Fred and Ray being presented with certificates of
appreciation and were assured that we will be invited back.

Ray Slater
AUCTION WYNNUM STATE SCHOOL

On 18" March some 40 to 45 members met at the new Wynnum State School for our quar-
terly auction. I think we all agreed that this is a big improvement on the old Wynnum North
School and is quite suitable for our needs. The undercover area is about 4 times the size of
what we had at the old school and with new tables and chairs is more than adequate. Before
the auction started Peter Hadgraft gave a short talk on Vibrator Sets and Warren Alcorn on
Vinyl Covering of wooden radio cabinets. There was a bit of hostile discussion on why the
committee dropped the fee per lot for auctioned items and imposed a fee for the bottomless
cups of coffee. Vice president Ray Creighton, in the absence of President Rob Zanchetta,
suggested letters be written to the committee or the editor for publication in our magazine.

That done with we started the auction. There were 107 lots altogether. On analyzing the auc-
tion sheets I found that there were 22 Club items and Peter Hadgraft had 40 items which
probably included leftovers from Malcolm McIntosh’s clean out (Malcolm moved to Tasma-
nia). That left 45 items entered by the rest of the Club members. Are items for auctions dry-
ing up??? However there were some interesting items auctioned off. Included were quite a
few measuring instruments we had not seen before (Fluke multimeter, Avo multimeter, Gal-
vanometer, Variac) a couple of Paton valve testers, some working mantle and console radios,
a couple of Comms. receivers and the usual boxes of valves. One of these boxes of around
60 valves included 2 Arcturus (Blue), several 201A°s, 2 hard to find 6AG6G, a KT66 and
matry, more cormmon valves. Buys of the day were, a nice little round Bakelite Philips speak-
er $130, Paton valve tester $85, Music Master console $80, and above mentioned box of
valves $70. Auction was concluded by 12.30 and after lunch supplied by Warren and Shirley
members gradually filtered off home.

Do not forget next function 22" July Gumdale Progress Hall for our popular yearly Boot
Sale. See elsewhere in the magazine for directions.

Ray Slater (Acting Auctioneer)





































































